










Independent auditor's report 

Statement on the Management's review 

Management is responsible for the Management's review. 

Our opinion on the consolidated financial statements and the parent company financial statements does not 
cover the Management's review, and we do not express any form of assurance conclusion thereon. 

In connection with our audit of the consolidated financial statements and the parent company financial 
statements, our responsibility is to read the Management's review and, in doing so, consider whether the 
Management's review is materially inconsistent with the consolidated financial statements or the parent 
company financial statements or our knowledge obtained during the audit, or otherwise appears to be 
materially misstated. 

Moreover, it is our responsibility to consider whether the Management's review provides the information 
required under the Danish Financial Statements Act. 

Based on the work we have performed, we conclude that the Management's review is in accordance with 
the consolidated financial statements and the parent company financial statements and has been prepared 
in accordance with the requirements of the Danish Financial Statement Act. We did not identify any material 
misstatement of the Management's review. 

Aarhus, 2 March 2022 
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